PANHANDLE REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
JANUARY 23, 2025

The meeting of the Board of Directors of the Panhandle Regional Planning Commission
was held at 1:30 p.m. on Thursday, January 23, 2025. This meeting was held in hybrid
format by videoconference pursuant Texas Government Code Section 551.127 with more
than three counties in the State of Texas being represented on the Board. Board members
and individuals from the public who desired to attend in person, attended the meeting at

415 S.W. 8th Ave., Amarillo, Potter County, Texas.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Buster Davis, Mayor, City of Gruver

Dr. John Howard, Donley County Judge

Shawn Ballew, Oldham County Judge

Winston Sauls, Citizen Representative, City of Borger
Ronnie Gordon, Hartley County Judge

Pat McDowell, Wheeler County Judge

Kimberly Jones, Childress County Judge

Kerry Symons, Mayor, City of Perryton

Oscar Ostos, Citizen Representative, City of Amarillo
Dan Looten, Carson County Judge

Michael Clawson, Swisher County Judge

Tobe Shields, Mayor, City of Spearman

Nancy Tanner, Potter County Judge

Sal Rivera, Sheriff, Castro County

Cole Stanley, Mayor, City of Amarillo

Rank Cogdell, Briscoe County Judge

Yolanda Robledo, Alderwoman, City of Bovina

Daniel Jackson, Citizen Representative, City of Dimmitt

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Greg Lewellen, Mayor, City of Friona

Phillip Self, Greenbelt Municipal & Industrial Waste Authority
Christy Dyer, Randall County Judge

Aldo Gallegos, Citizens Representative, City of Cactus

Juan Cantu, Lipscomb County Commissioner

Mac Smith, Canadian River Municipal Water Authority

Pat Sims, Commissioner, City of Dumas

STAFF PRESENT: Mr. Michael Peters, Executive Director; Mr. Trent Taylor, Finance
Director; Ms. Lori Gunn, Regional Services Director; Ms. Daphne Morcom, Regional
Services Program Specialist; Ms. Delaney Pruett, Regional Emergency Management
Planning Program Coordinator; Mr. John Schaumburg, Regional 9-1-1 Director; Mr. Marin
Rivas, Workforce Development Director; Ms. Heather Reid, Workforce Development
Contract/Accounting Manager; Ms. Debra King, Area Agency on Aging Director; Mr.
Cullin Knutson, Regional Services Program Specialist; Ms. Melissa Whitaker, Executive
Assistant

OTHERS PRESENT: Ms. Jennifer Foster, District Director for Senator Charles Perry

1. CALL TO ORDER

Judge Nancy Tanner called the meeting to order at 1:32 p.m. and noted that
a quorum was present.



INVOCATION

Judge Pat McDowell gave the invoeation.
PUBLI MMEN

No public comments were made.

MINUTES

Judge John Howard moved to accept the minutes from the Board of Directors
meeting held on December 5, 2024. Mr. Winston Sauls seconded the motion; the
motion carried by unanimous vote.

PLANNING & SERVICE AREA 3 MEMBERSHIP MEETING — PRPC BOARD
MEMBER

Mr. Michael Peters informed the Board of Directors that a vacancy currently exists
on the Board of Directors of the Panhandle Regional Planning Commission (PRPC)
from Planning and Service Area (PSA) 3. Swisher County Judge Harold Keeter had
held the seat, but sadly the seat now sits vacant. The Planning Commission Bylaws
call for this vacancy to be filled by an election of the member cities and counties of
the Planning and Service Area. The seat must be filled by a local elected official
(city or county) from Briscoe, Castro, Deaf Smith, Parmer, or Swisher Counties.
These seats are normally filled on a three-year rotating basis at the PRPC Annual
Meeting. However, given the unexpired term, it is important to ensure that PSA 3 is
fully represented on the PRPC Board of Directors. The public meeting to make this
appointment by elected officials from PSA 3 may be held digitally by virtue of Texas
Government Code Sections 551.127 & 418.016. Local government officials from
PSA 3 have been notified of this public meeting for the selection of a new PRPC
Board Member. Board Members and representatives of the local governments in
PSA 3 met independently to select a new Board Member from the service area.

At the conclusion of the breakout session, the PSA 3 membership presented the
new Board Member to the PRPC Board of Directors.

Judge John Howard moved for the Board of Directors to recognize the new PSA 3
PRPC Board of Directors member brought forth by the PSA 3 membership. Mayor
Tobe Shields seconded the motion; the motion carried by unanimous vote.

and December 2024. Judge Kimberly Jones seconded the motion; the motion carried
by unanimous vote.

PRPC INVESTMEN THLYR

Mr. Trent Taylor informed the Board that pursuant to the Public Funds Investment
Act which was passed by the Texas Legislature in 1987 and amended in 1995 and
1997, PRPC adopted written investment policies on April 27, 2023 for funds under
our control. The following was submitted for approval.

Balance@ Balance@ 30-Day

11/30/2024 12/31/2024 Avg. Rate
PRPC’s Money Market Fund $2,826,891 $5,895,320 3.810%
9-1-1's Money Market Fund 285,203 285,843 2.590%

Total MMIA Funds $3.112,094 $2,119,357



Other Investments:

CDARS CD 06/27/2024-

12/26/2024 $500,000 $0 0.000%
Texas Class $1,002,852 $2,359,951 4.744%
Texas Class Government 1,002,699 $1,006,487 4.451%
LOGIC 1,002,646 $1,256,683 4.693%
Total Invested Funds $6,620,268 $6,742,478

The book value and the market value were the same for each fund listed above.
The investment portfolio followed the Public Funds Investment Act and PRPC
Investment Policies.

Judge Pat McDowell moved for the Board of Directors to accept the PRPC
Investment Fund Monthly Report as submitted. Judge Harold Keeter seconded the
motion; the motion carried by unanimous vote.

WORKFORCE PURCHASE: HIGH DEMAND JOB TRAINING PROGRAM FRANK
PHILLIPS COLLEGE DALHART CAMPUS

Mr. Marin Rivas informed the Board of Directors that in August, the Texas
Workforce Commission (TWC) awarded $150,000 in dedicated Workforce Innovation
and Opportunity Act (WIOA) funds to the Panhandle Workforce Development Area,
for another High Demand Job Training (HDJT) Initiative, through the collaboration
between the Board and the Dalhart Economic Development Corporation (DEDC), to
use the funds to match $150,000 in local economic development sales tax funding for
job training, on a dollar-for-dollar basis, for a project totaling $300,000. Staff has been
coordinating with the Dalhart EDC to facilitate occupational training at the post-
secondary level at the Frank Phillips College-Dalhart Center in their new Diesel
Mechanics Training Center. Frank Phillips College requested that the Panhandle
Workforce Development Board, in partnership with the Dalhart EDC, utilize the funding
to purchase equipment for the new. Training Center as described below:

. Fluid Power Training Institute (FPTI) Single Sided Hydraulics Training
System — Basic through Advanced Hydraulics - $37,354;

. Diesel Repair Trainer, 2-cylinder Mechanical Injection Engine - $30,180;

. Cutaway Allison Automatic Torque Converter-Driven, Electronically
Controlled Transmission designed for teaching heavy duty automatic
transmission theory and operation - $26,050;

. Swivel Engine Stand - $14,650;

. Disc & Drum Automotive Hydraulic Braking System Brake Trainer +
Faults - $11,419;

. Ohm’'s Law & DC Electrical and Electronic Theory Circuits Trainer -
$10,215;

. Functional Cutaway Heavy Duty Diesel Starter - $5,530; and
. Shipping, handling, installation, and commissioning, totaling $6,450.

Additional items such as curriculum workbooks, and product warranties are included
for no charge. These items are available from Toolkit Technologies on The Interlocal
Purchasing System (TIPS), a governmental public entity created by the Texas
Legislature to conduct competitive procurements and enable government agencies to
make purchases using its purchasing contracts.

Judge Pat McDowell motioned for the Board of Directors to authorize the Executive
Director to purchase the equipment described above from Toolkit Technologies, for
the amount of $141,848 to match the Dalhart EDC'’s sales tax monies for high-demand
job training. Mayor Kerry Symons seconded the motion; the motion carried by
unanimous vote.



10.

1.

PANHANDLE REGIONAL 9-1-1 FY2024 15T QUARTER PERFORMANCE
REPORT

Mr. John Schaumburg informed the Board of Directors that as stipulated in the
agreement between Panhandle Regional Planning Commission and the Commission
on State Emergency Communications (CSEC), the Panhandle 9-1-1 Network must
establish and accomplish certain goals and objectives. In order to check progress
throughout the year, we are required to submit to CSEC a quarterly performance
report that includes 9-1-1 call volumes, monitoring results, network outage reports,
system testing, and the status of equipment replacement. The following items make
up the key points of the FY25 Q1 performance report covering September, October,
and November.

. There were 23,053 9-1-1 calls received from the 21 regional call centers of with
17,544 being wireless (76.1 percent).

. Staff monitored Public Service Answering Points (PSAPs) 14 times with no
findings.

. PSAP staff and PRPC staff performed 1,072 Network test calls.
. There were 11 outages during this quarter.

. The region received 1,709 text messages during this period, with the vast
majority as test texts.

Judge John Howard motioned for the PRPC Board of Directors to approve the FY25
Q1 Performance Report as submitted covering the months of September, October,
and November. Mayor Tobe Shields seconded the motion; the motion carried by
unanimous vote.

BIVINS HEALTHY SENIORS GRANT RECIPIENT

Ms. Debra King informed the Board of Directors that the Area Agency on Aging of the
Panhandle has previously collaborated with the Mary E. Bivins Foundation regarding
nutrition program assistance for the Panhandle region. Through this partnership, the
Bivins Foundation has gained greater awareness of various events and activities
organized by the Area Agency on Aging. They have expressed interest in potentially
partnering to co-sponsor some of these events alongside the Area Agency on Aging
in the future. In addition to funding received for the Healthy Seniors Grant Program,
the Bivins Foundation was interested in supporting the AAA Older Adult Education
Program and a proposal was developed to secure funding for the 2025 Older Adult
Education events. On December 4, 2024, the Panhandle AAA received notification
that the Mary E. Bivins Foundation has awarded a grant to the Panhandle Regional
Planning Commission (AAA) as part of the 2024 Healthy Seniors Grant Program. We
are excited to notify the PRPC Board of Directors that the Bivins Foundation graciously
awarded $24,700 to support the 2025 Older Adult Education Program. We appreciate
the Bivins Foundation for all of their assistance improving the lives of older adults in
the Panhandle.

Informational item only, no action was needed.

PANHANDLE _REGIONAL LAW _ENFORCEMENT _ACADEMY _GRANT
APPLICATION RESOLUTION

Ms. Daphne Morcom informed the Board.of Directors that state funds for regional law
enforcement training programs are authorized under Section 102.056 of the Texas
Code of Criminal Procedure and Section 772.006 of the Texas Government Code.
The source of these funds is from monies collected through court costs and fees.
The Texas Legislature does not have a specific allocation for law enforcement
training academies, typically the State Fund 421 funds have been used to support
regional law enforcement training programs. Beginning in 2013 CJD asked
Councils of Government to submit a 2-year grant rather than a new program
application each year. CJD has continued the request for a 2-year grant since
2013. CJD is accepting applications for law enforcement training grant applications
for FY 2026-2027 with a submission deadline of February 13th. PRPC is in the
process of creating the final application for submittal ahead of the deadline. In
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reflecting back on recent history, our program funding has remained relatively static
for the past nine years.

In previous years we paid for in-service training on a contract hour basis; since
2015 we have taken a new approach where we pay only the proportion of the class
costs equal to the percentage of PRPC paid officers in each class. This approach
has given us the opportunity to provide more training hours with the funds available.
With the 2026-2027 Regional Law Enforcement training application, PRPC has
been advised by CJD that the funding amount will mirror the FY 2024-2025
contract. The amount for each year of the 2-year grant period will be $110,543.00.
As has been done for the past many years, the 2026-2027 Panhandle Regional
Law Enforcement Training Program would include Basic Law Enforcement Training,
In-Service Training and Advanced Specialized Training. Every August, in advance
of the new school year, PRPC staff will meet with the staff from Amarillo College to
negotiate the annual training contract. AC has operated the Panhandle Regional
Law Enforcement Training Academy (PRLEA) for over 50 years that it has existed
and the contract has to be renewed each year to account for any changes in tuition
costs. PRPC staff will present the 2026 PRLEA contract to you for your
consideration later this year at which time we will know how much of a positive
impact this funding will have on the level of training services we’ll be able to procure
in 2026. In order to submit the 2026-2027, grant application to CJD, it must be
authorized by the PRPC Board of Directors.

Judge John Howard motioned for the PRPC Board of Directors to favorably
approve the resolution which authorizes PRPC staff to submit a grant application to
the Criminal Justice Division of the Governor’s Office for the continued operation of
the Panhandle Regional Law Enforcement Training

Academy for fiscal years 2026 and 2027. The total amount of grant funding

requested for the two-year period is $221,086.00. Mr. Winston Sauls seconded the
motion; the motion carried by unanimous vote.

SPECIALIZED CRIMINAL JUSTICE GAP TRAINING PROJECT RESOLUTION

Ms. Daphne Morcom informed the Board of Directors that each year, the Office of
the Governor’'s Criminal Justice Division (CJD) contracts with PRPC to facilitate the
distribution of funds under the following funding blocks for the Panhandle Region:

* Edward Byrne Justice Assistance Grant (JAG)
 Juvenile Justice & Delinquency Prevention Act (JJDP)
* Victims of Crime Act of 1984 (VOCA)

 Violence Against Women Act of 2013 (VAWA)

On December 16, 2024 the Funding Announcement for these funding blocks was
sent to all eligible entities. During our January strategic planning meetings, PRPC is
consistently told that more cross-training for all stakeholders in the criminal justice
system would be beneficial. Some issues have continued to plague the region and
continue to come up at strategic planning meetings and in surveys. Those gaps
include domestic violence, mental health and human trafficking. PRPC staff is
proposing to address the training needs through the Specialized Criminal Justice Gap
Training Project. This project would orchestrate regional training for professionals
involved in law enforcement, courts, prosecution, Judges, dispatchers and victim
service agencies. PRPC will contract with Amarillo College’s Criminal Justice
Department to coordinate the regional training event. Amarillo College will secure
professional trainers to address the greatest training needs of the region.

Mayor Tobe Shields motioned for the PRPC Board of Directors to favorably consider
the resolution which authorizes PRPC staff to submit a grant application to the
Criminal Justice Division of the Governor's Office under JAG for the Specialized
Criminal Justice Gap Training Project and that the PRPC Board of Directors authorize
the PRPC Executive Director to execute a contract with Amarillo College for the
delivery of the Specialized Gap Training and Education services upon approval of
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the grant. Mayor Kerry Symons seconded the motion; the motion carried by
unanimous vote.

Ms. Daphne Morcom informed the Board of Directors that in early 2024, the PRPC
applied for funding under the FY25 Edward Byrne Justice Assistance Grant (JAG)
grant program from the Office of the Governor’s Criminal Justice Division (CJD) to
provide training in the Panhandle and was awarded funding on December 12, 2024.
The project, which was developed in discussion with the region’s stakeholders to
identify the gaps that our region faces. The top three gaps found were substance
abuse, domestic violence, and mental health. The goal of the project is to improve
the way in which stakeholder agencies/organizations work together to address the
issues of substance abuse, domestic violence and mental health in the region’s
criminal justice system. This training, which will be provided at no cost, is intended

for the region’s victim services agencies, law enforcement, prosecution, judiciary,
emergency 9-1-1 communicators, medical trauma service providers, non-profit
agencies, faith-based organizations and other such agencies in the Panhandle that
round out our criminal justice system. It's anticipated there will be a high level of
interest in the training being provided under this contract and that each of the three
courses delivered by Amarillo College will be well-attended.

Mayor Kerry Symons motioned for the PRPC Board of Directors to authorize the
PRPC Executive Director to execute a contract with Amarillo College for the delivery
of Specialized Gap Training and Education services. Mr. Daniel Jackson seconded
the motion; the motion carried by unanimous vote.

INTERLOCAL AGREEMENTS FOR _ADMINISTRATION OF A HAZARD
MITIGATION GRANT

Mr. Cullin Knutson informed the Board of Directors that the Hazard Mitigation Grant
Program is a federal program that jurisdictions can only participate in if they have an
approved hazard mitigation plan. Currently PRPC staff is working with the majority of
the counties in the region to update their hazard mitigation plans. These plans are
updated every 5 years. The Hazard Mitigation Grant Program is authorized under
Section 404 of the Robert T. Stafford Disaster Relief and Emergency Assistance Act.
This grant program allows sub-recipient management costs to be utilized for the
administration of the project. These funds are provided at 100% federal cost-share,
there is no local match required for the administration costs. We have had several
jurisdictions submit a grant application through the Federal Emergency Management
Agency (FEMA) Hazard Mitigation Grant Program, which is administered by the Texas
Division of Emergency Management (TDEM). Currently the City of Adrian, and City of
Pampa have been approved for funding for generators. By installing generators at
these locations, the jurisdictions will be working to mitigate known natural hazard
vulnerabilities. The Unified Hazard Mitigation Assistance Grant Programs (HMA)
provide grants to states and local governments to implement long-term hazard
mitigation measures after a major disaster declaration. The purpose of the HMA is to
provide a critical opportunity to reduce the loss of life and property due to natural
hazards and disasters and to enable mitigation measures to be implemented during
the immediate recovery from a disaster. PRPC Staff has helped these jurisdictions
write and submit the grant applications and worked on follow-up questions from TDEM
and FEMA. PRPC’s Regional Services department has been requested to administer
these projects, utilizing the administration funds provided by FEMA. Upon approval,
the Executive Director will execute the Interlocal Agreement to those jurisdictions that
have approved grant applications.

Judge Pat McDowell motioned for the Board of Directors to consider the approval and
authorize the Executive Director to execute the Interlocal Agreements for Professional
Services from the PRPC’s Regional Services Department on the FEMA awarded
Hazard Mitigation Grant Projects already funded and those pending, should FEMA
award them. Judge John Howard seconded the motion; the motion carried with a
unanimous vote.
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FY2025 STATE HOMELAND SECURITY PROGRAM APPLICATION
RESOLUTIONS

Ms. Lori Gunn informed the Board of Directors that the FY25 State Homeland
Security Program (SHSP) grant application period opened on December 16, 2024.
This year's applications are due to the Homeland Security Grants Division of the
Govemor's Office no later than 5:00 PM on February 13, 2025. The purpose of this
grant program is to support local and regional efforts to prevent terrorism and other
catastrophic events and to prepare for threats and hazards that pose the greatest risk
to public safety. The SHSP plays a significant role in the implementation of the
National Preparedness System by providing funding which can be used to build,
sustain and deliver core capabilities, critical to achieving the national prepared-ness
goal of having a secure and resilient nation. The program has changed rather
significantly in the past few years. It used to be that the region would determine how
the funds would be used based on an evaluation of needs and priorities. Now, federal
spending requirements have to be factored into that determination. Infact, to a certain
extent, the federal spending requirements now out-weigh the evaluation of needs and
priorities. For FY25, in addition to ensuring that at least 30% of the funding received
by the region is spent on Law Enforcement Terrorism Prevention Activities (LETPA);
we also have to make sure that at least 3% of the region’s FY25 allocation on the is
spent on the first three of the National Priority areas.

1)  Enhancing Community Preparedness & Resilience (at least 3%);

2)  Protection of Soft Target/Crowded Places (at least 3%);

3) Intelligence and Information Sharing & Analysis (at least 3%);

4)  Combating Domestic Violent Extremism (3% under competitive area);
5)  Enhancing Election Security (3% under competitive area); and

6) Enhancing Cybersecurity (apply under SLCGP).

What makes meeting these federal funding requirements even more challenging is
that we do not know how much funding the Panhandle will receive for FY25 nor will
we know that until the projects have been funded. Now, for over 10 years, the PRPC
has annually applied for funding to maintain four (4) keystone projects that benefit the
entire region. They include:

1.  The Regional PANCOM Interoperable Public Safety Communications system
(which primarily supports the core capability of Operational Communications;

2. The EOP Update Project (which supports the Planning core capability);

3. The Panhandle-Area Regional Information System or PARIS (which chiefly
serves the core capability of Public Information & Warning); and

4.  The Regional Planning & Coordination Project (which likewise supports the core
capability of Planning).

As has been done in previous years, we are also providing you with a brief description
of each proposed project below.

1.  FY25 Regional PANCOM Maintenance and Operations
This proposal is for a continuation project. As currently proposed, the project
will cover approximately 50% of the annual costs of maintaining the PANCOM
system.

2. FY25 Regional Planning & Coordination Project
This proposal is for a continuation project. The project is intended to offset the
PRPC's costs of administering the regional SHSP program and performing all
the planning work required to support the SHSP program in the Panhandle.

3. FY25 EOP Update Project
This proposal is for a continuation project. This project would provide
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Emergency Operations planning (EOP) assistance to counties/cities in the
region, to support the EOP planning process in FY25.

4. FY25 PARIS Maintenance Project

This proposal is for a continuation project. In 2007, SHSP funds were used to pur-
chase 50 licenses to start the Panhandle Area Regional Information System (PARIS)
for use by the region’s emergency management officials. Since then we have
changed vendors but PARIS is still used to support the regional first responders
through mutual aid asset inventory and local/ regional mass notification capabilities. It
has been determined this project will satisfy the National Priority of Protection of Soft
Target/Crowded Places. The deadline for the submission of the FY25 SHSP project
applications is February 13th. By approving these resolutions, the Board is not finally
approving the funding of these projects. However, you will be asked to consider
approving the PREMAC’s FY25 SHSP prioritized project list during your meeting in
February and these projects will appear on that list.

Mayor Kerry Symons motioned for the PRPC Board of Directors to approve the
submission of the five regional projects described with this agenda item to the
Homeland Security Division of the Governor’s Office for consideration under the FY25
State Homeland Security Grant program by the February 13, 2025 submission
deadline. If so approved, the Board’'s consent will have to be documented with the
passage of the attached resolutions. Mr. Winston Sauls seconded the motion; the
motion carried by unanimous vote.

OPEN DISCUSSION
- ION l

A. Comments from the Executive Director. We have received one of the plans from
the engineers for the chiller. We are currently waiting on plans for the mount for
the roof unit. The City of Dumas hosted the Region || TML meeting last week in

Dumas and it went very well. In regards to the responses from our local legislative
State representatives, | have not heard back from all of our Representatives about
serving on the Board of Directors for PRPC. Ellie Berry with Caroline Fairly’s
Office stated she would likely be interested but would get back to me.
Representative Smithee said he would be willing, but likely will miss many
meetings due to his law practice. Representative King and Senator Sparks have
not responded, | also sent a new request to them today. Senator Charles Perry
stated he would not be able to attend enough due to the distance. Ms. Karen Price
has resigned from the board due to other conflicts. We will be holding an election
for PSA 5 which represents Childress, Collingsworth, Donley, Gray, Hall, and
Wheeler Counties. If you are aware of any potential minority representative that
would be willing to serve on our Board from these counties please let us know.
We have sent requests to the counties and cities within Hall, Collingsworth, and
Gray Counties searching for potential replacements as we do not have any
representatives from those counties. The upcoming Texas Association of
Regional Councils meetings are February 4-7". Mayor Tobe Shields represents
the PRPC on the TARC Board of Directors. Our next meeting will be February
271 at 1:30 here at PRPC. Thanks to each of you for your attendance today.

B. Report on the following recent Planning Commission sponsored regional meetings:

e 12/10/2025 — PARIS/IPAWS training
e 12/11/2024 — Panhandle Workforce Development Board Meeting
e 12/12/2024 — Panhandle Workforce Development Consortium’s
Governing Board Meeting
e 12/12/2024 — Matter of Balance, Stinnett Senior Citizens
e 12/17/2024 — READY/SET/THRIVE, Childress Senior Citizens
o 12/17/2024 — Cyber Safety for Seniors, Jan Wemer
e 12/17/2024 — Region A Panhandle Water Planning Group Agricultural Meeting
e 12/17/2024 — Region A Panhandle Water Planning Group Full



o Committee Meeting

01/08/2025 — EAS Plan Update Meeting

01/15/2025 — Transfer on Death Deed, Prince of Peace Seniors

01/21/2025 — Groundwater Management Area 1 Joint Planning Meeting

01/21/2025 — Groundwater Management Area 1 Joint Planning Meeting

C. Announcement of tentatively scheduled Planning Commission sponsored regional
meetings:

02/07/2025 — Panhandle Regional 9-1-1 Network Advisory Committee

02/20/2025 — PREMAC Meeting
02/26/2025 — Panhandle Workforce Development Board Meeting

02/27/2025 — Panhandle Workforce Development Consortium’s
Goveming Board Meeting

18. ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:37 pm.

.
AL

Commissioner Pat Sims, Vice Chairman
Panhandle Regional Planning Commission
Board of Directors

ATTEST:
%M//A/Mf\// Yol
Judge |mberly nes| Treasurer/Secretary

Panhandle Regional Ptanning Commission
Board of Directors






